
Dear Children, Parents and Carers, and Staff
We have now come to the end of this school year, and I wish to extend my deepest gratitude to
each and every one of you who make this community such an extraordinary place to be.

It really has been a wonderful year: - A year of determination, achievement, laughter, and growth.
Together, we've faced challenges head-on and celebrated victories large and small. From the buzz of
classroom breakthroughs to the roar of support at school events — each moment has been a
testament to the Catholic life, heart and soul of our school.

To our children — you’ve amazed us with your resilience, your creativity, and your passion for
learning. You've grown not just in knowledge, but in kindness and strength. You've shown what it
means to support each other and strive for excellence. We couldn’t be prouder of who you’re
becoming.

To our staff — thank you for your relentless commitment to excellence. You’ve inspired minds, built
confidence, and created spaces where every learner felt seen and heard. Your impact goes far
beyond the classroom.

To our families and carers — thank you for being our partners. Your trust, encouragement, and
support have helped us build a school culture rooted in respect, ambition, and care.

A special thank you to our priests and governors — your guidance, faith, and steadfast support
continue to enrich the life of our school and its values. You help us stay grounded in purpose and
united in vision.

This summer, I encourage you to rest, reconnect, and recharge. And as we look ahead to the new
school year, let’s bring with us the lessons, values, and spirit that make our school truly special. I
wish those leaving us all the best for your future and for you to hold dear that you will always be part
of the St. Mary’s family. We will continue to pray for you all, throughout the Summer holidays, and
beyond.
We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Tuesday 2  September at normal
time. Wishing you all a safe, joyful summer. Make memories. Tag us in your adventures. 
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God bless,

Mrs Yorke

21st July 2025

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

July is dedicated to the Precious Blood of Jesus
Our theme for the Summer term is: 'Solidarity and the Common good'

Our virtues for this half term are: - 'Faith-filled and Hopeful'



Luke 10:36-37
“Which of these three, do you think, proved to be a neighbour to the
man who fell among the robbers?” He said, “The one who showed
him mercy.” And Jesus said to him, “You go, and do likewise.”

CATHOLIC LIFECATHOLIC LIFE
This week's Gospel

Reflecting on this week’s Gospel, we learn that: -
loving others isn’t just about what we do, but why we do it
we should be motivated by our love of God and our
neighbour
everyone we meet is a neighbour who we can show love to
and reach out to help their needs

This week’s Mass - Y6 Leavers Mass
This week, we gathered for our final school Mass of the year, beautifully led by our
Year 6 pupils one last time. It was a moving celebration of gratitude, reflection,
and hope — marking not only the end of a memorable school year but also
honouring the incredible children and staff who will be moving on to new
adventures. Together, we gave thanks for all we’ve achieved, the friendships we’ve
built, and the faith that’s guided us through. With joyful music, heartfelt prayers,
and a few teary smiles, our leavers reminded us of the strength and spirit that
defines our school community.
We send our love, blessings, and best wishes to everyone beginning a new
chapter. You will be greatly missed!



A Celebration of our God-Given Gifts

Big congratulations to Miss Price who is
soon to be married and will return to

school as Mrs Murray!
We will be thinking of you on your

wedding day.

Change of Name!

Miss Price is getting married...

End of year donation

Further Information:
We have been asked by parents whether there is any way online to place

a donation back in to school as an end of year gift, particularly from
families who are leaving St. Mary’s and wish to make a donation. Of course
you are not obliged to do this but we have set up a gateway payment for

this reason for anybody who wishes to give the school a donation.



Farewell to
 our Leavers!



Alvechurch Football Club

Mini Athletics

Netball

Chess

Karate

Sign up for our clubs

We are really pleased that Alvechurch
Football Club will continue to be running
our after-school football clubs again next
year! An email was sent out this this week

with information about how to register
your child for September - please check

your inbox.

If your child is in Reception up to
Year 4 next year, links will soon be
sent out to sign up to our popular
Monday or Tuesday breakfast club

- look out for the link.

Netball club will commence for children in
Years 5 and 6 next year on Monday 8

September 2025 - letters have been sent out
today. Sign up quick to avoid disappointment

as we only have 21 spaces. 
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St. Mary’s will continue to run chess coaching sessions during the 2025-
26 academic year. Our Chess coach Alex has coached chess at St.

Mary’s for 14 years, and the school have been increasingly successful in
schools tournaments, reaching the Finals of the Warwickshire Primary
Schools Team Championship for the last two years, and winning the
Birmingham Catholic Schools Tournament for five years in a row. In

addition, we have had a number of players represent Warwickshire’s
county team at Under 9 and Under 11 level. There is opportunity now for

Year 3 to learn how to play chess with Alex on a Monday after school.

USKO Karate will again be offering breakfast Karate
Clubs in September. The clubs will run on

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday mornings 7:45 – 8:45
and is open to students in years 1 and above (Josh

will be there from 7:40 for drop off).
There is a limited number of spaces available so

please book in early to avoid disappointment.



Stay in touch this Summer by getting
involved in the following projects

and tweeting us...

Raise money for Birmingham Hospice.
Read more about the charity and how you
can donate by visiting the Bulls in the City

website. Leave a message of
encouragement and words of

acknowledgement to our children for
getting involved. This Summer, if you find
the bull, take a photograph with him, and

donate!
Tweet @StMaryB17 #bullsinthecity

https://www.birminghamhospice.org.uk/donate-bullsinthecity/

Designed and painted by the children,
this is what our bull looks like: -

Azrel the bull
is hiding somewhere on Harborne High St.

Can you find him?

1. Bulls in the City

2. Pilgrims of Hope
Journey this Summer with hope

If you’re going on a journey this Summer,
completing a charity event, or visiting holy sites -

let us know about it with: -
Tweet @StMaryB17 #Jubilee2025

#Pilgrimsofhope



3. Summer Reading Challenge

Summer Reading Challenge

It is that time of year again -
join Harborne Library and St. Mary's to encourage

as many children as we can to read over the
Summer Holidays.

Step 1: - sign up to the challenge at Harborne
Library

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
#library #Stmarysreads

Step 2: Upload your photos on to our school
twitter feed. Photos of children reading with

siblings, parents, other family members, friends
and on their holidays - share your love of reading

with the whole school community.
@StMaryB17

Challenge: - Which year group will
upload the most photos?

Winners will be announced in the new school year!



Pastoral Team 
If you require any support from school please speak to a member of our pastoral team

Good attendance, continues to be a school and government priority. Good attendance is 96% and above
Remember below 95% is a concern and below 90% is classed as persistent absence. If you have any
problems with regards to getting your child to school or you are struggling to improve your child’s

attendance, please speak to Mrs. Yorke or a member of the SLT team.
We will announce the attendance for the previous week in this section of the newsletter each week.

This is a reminder that holidays during term time are unauthorised. If you intend to take your child
out of school during term time, we ask that you complete a holiday request form at least 2 weeks

prior to the leave date where possible. Parents may be fined by the Local Authority for taking
unauthorised leave of absence. Children need to be in school every day so please ensure holidays are

only booked during school holiday time. 

Do not book holidays during term time

Celebrating our fantastic attendance:-
Our attendance for last week was -

We are an operation encompass school. Therefore school is working alongside the police to
ensure support for any child who has been involved in or witness to domestic abuse. 
Please find more information about this on our website or contact the school office.

K E E P I N G  S A F E



TermDates for next year



Year RB
Year RT
Year 1F
Year 1L
Year 2E
Year 2G
Year 3L
Year 3T
Year 4J
Year 4M
Year 5F
Year 5M

Year 6O
Year 6R

Whole Class
Whole Class
Promise
Azariah
Eliab
Thomas
Monty
Janssen
Sofia
Maria
Nathan
Scarlett-Rose

Whole Class
Violet

For Making Miss Harris’ very first year of teaching truly amazing!
For making Mrs McConnell’s last year at St Mary’s so fantastic!
For settling into St Mary’s so well and for having a wonderful summer term!
For his super smoothie making skills during DT!
For improving his writing this year. Well done Eliab.
For being a wonderful member of 2G!
For being a fantastic member of 3L. You will be missed!
For having a fantastic year in 3T and blossoming into a wonderful member of the class!
For your sparkle and smiles, and for bringing joy to Year 4 this year. We will miss you!
For wonderful time at St Mary’s. Enjoy your new school!
For being a fantastic member of St Mary’s and of 5F. We will miss you!
For being an amazing friend and helper all year. For always putting in 100% in effort
she does and bringing so much joy to the classroom all year.
For being a fantastic class! Good luck! We’ll miss you!
For the care she always shows towards her friends


